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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BCP PATIENT ADVISORY GROUP 

WEDNESDAY 3rd MARCH 2021 
VIA ZOOM 

 
 

PRESENT 
 
PAG (Patient Advisory Group Members) 
 
 Bill Lawley (Chair) 
 Kishor Gandhi (Deputy Chair) 
 Mary Barrow  
 Kathleen Delaney  
 Sohema Patel  
 Liz Williams  
 Karen Worrall  
    
Bolton Community Practice 
 
 Anne Talbot    (Clinical Director) 
 Sarah Webster              (Operations Manager) 
                 
BCP Patients (Non-PAG Members) 
 
 Norma Mason PAG Member Post Meeting 

 
 

http://www.facebook.com/notes/bolton-community-practice-cic/registered-patients-required-to-join-our-patient-forum/205757592796601
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The Meeting was chaired by the Chair (Bill Lawley).  

 
 

Item No.  Action 
1. APOLOGIES  
   
 Mary Meacher (PAG Member)  
   
2. MINUTES OF ZOOM PAG MEETING – 6TH JANUARY 2021  
 Noted.  
   
3. MATTERS ARISING NOT OTHERWISE ON THE AGENDA.  
 None.  
   
4. ANNUAL REPORT OF THE CHAIR OF THE PAG – 2020 (ENCLOSURE 1)  
 Accepted  
   
5. PATIENT BULLETINS ISSUE 11  
 It was noted that the problems with the texting System (iPlato) will be   

RESOLVED for the next Issue. 
 

   
 ISSUE 12 (ENCLOSURE 2)  
 The content of Patient Bulletin Issue 12 was agreed but post meeting 

events overtook the subject matter and the agreed subject will be carried 
forward to Issue 13.  

 

   
6. COMMUNICATION: BCP AND PAG (AND PATIENTS) IT ISSUES  
 Kieran Ward attended for this Item. 

 
To overcome communications problems, the Deputy Chair was to have 
direct access to Kieran regarding the input of information on the PAG 
Webpage on the BCP Website. 
 

 

 7. APPOINTMENTS  
 
 
 

The Clinical Director agreed to confirm to all administrative staff that 
patients who are unable or did not wish to complete the on-line 
consultation form were to be supported by staff in the usual way 
by telephone. 

 

   
8. VACCINATION PROGRAM  
 Will be communicated via the Next Bulletin Issue 13  
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9. DATE, TIME AND PLACE OF THE NEXT PAG MEETING  
   
  The next meeting of the Patient Advisory Group will take place on: 

 
 Date:     WEDNESDAY, 5th MAY 2021 
Time:     14:30 – 16:30 hours 
Place:    VIA ZOOM 
 
Future Scheduled Dates are:             
              To be Agreed               
 
Minutes Prepared by Bill Lawley 
Minutes Formatted by Kishor Gandhi 
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ENCLOSURE 1 
ANNUAL REPORT OF THE CHAIR OF THE PATIENT ADVISORY GROUP -2020 
 
1. CORONAVIRUS:  COVID- 19 

 It is important to thank all staff for the professional and dedicated manner in which they 
have continued to provide all services during the pandemic. 

 BCP have introduced a new appointments system for the emergency, a total triage system 
with an Online Patient Consultation Tool.  PAG asked BCP to confirm that arrangements are 
in place to cater for all patients and disadvantaged groups to make appointments, including 
those who do not wish (for whatever reason) to complete the online form, the homeless, 
ethnic minorities, the poor, vulnerable people, those who cannot read or write, the visually 
impaired, some disabled people, some elderly people, those not users of IT and those in an 
emergency situation. 

 We also informed BCP our view that: 
 Face to face consultations with patients are important.  
 Triage judgments should be made by staff with clinical knowledge. 
 The arrangements for callback (within 48 hours and a “four ring’’ call) are impractical  

from a patient’s point of view, and 
 It is very important to take into account the overall reactions of patients to the total 

triage system with Online Patient Consultation Tool, and not only those of text users 
who are more likely to be satisfied with an appointments system involving IT. 

 We also requested an assurance that arrangements are in place to meet service 
demands in the event of the Clinical Director being absent from the Practice. 

 In response to issues raised by PAG, BCP clarified: 

 1. Face to face consultations are important. 
 2. The Patient Consultation Tool is not compulsory for BCP, but was encouraged by 

NHS (England) for use in the emergency circumstances. 
 3. The use of the triage system with Online Patient Consultation Tool is best for 

patients in the Covid-19 Emergency. It enables the Practice to be as resilient as is 
possible. 

 4. Staff are aware of the importance of ensuring all information  is kept 
confidential. 

 5. Written Risk Assessments as such have not been  formalized, but arrangements 

are in place to cater for all  vulnerable patients and all patients in disadvantaged 
groups. 

 6. The principle of Patient Choice in making appointments is important. The use by 
patients of the total triage system with Online Patient Consultation Tool is not 
compulsory for a patient; a patient who for whatever reason is not prepared to 
give information onine is then dealt with as having ‘phoned the Practice and is 

referred  to a member of the clinical staff.  
 7. All triage judgments are made by staff with  clinical knowledge: non-clinical staff 

deal with procedural  matters and doctors or nurses deal with clinical matters. 
 8. Friends and Family Tests can only be sent to text users. 
 9. Contingency arrangements are in place if the Clinical Director is absent. 
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2. PAG BOWEL CANCER AMBASSADORS 
 We have so far contacted 73 patients who had not returned their screening tests encouraging 

them to take part in the screening, 

 (This initiative has been put on hold pending the easing of the pandemic.) 
  
3. CERVICAL SCREENING 
 We recognise that many women are simply unaware of the vital importance of 

Cervical Screening. There are many ways of convincing women that Cervical Screening 
is very important, such as – 

 • leaflets left on reception, 
 • leaflets highlighted in surgeries, 
 • automatic information to patients by clinical staff (and actual screening      

appointments made), 
 • automatic information at six-weekly maternity checks (and actual  screening 

appointments made), 
 • translation of leaflets in different languages, 
 • information given out at drop-in sessions (for example, at Valley Community 

School), 
 • information in E-Newsletters or Patient Bulletins, 
 • joint working with other GPs and others, and 
 • use of social media. 
  
 PAG decided to ask the Board of BCP to: 
 1. Consider whether or not there are further ways in which women can be 

convinced of the vital importance of Cervical Screening, and 
 2. Launch an on-going SCREENING CAMPAIGN to increase the number of 

patients screened. 
 (This initiative has been put on hold pending the easing of the pandemic.) 
  
4. YOUNG CARERS 
 PAG sent a letter to Bolton Clinical Commissioning Group (the BCCG) and Bolton 

Council drawing attention to the urgent need to make further resources available to 
identify and support young carers. 

 We agreed to invite the BCCG’s Director of Transformation to attend the PAG Meeting 
in May. 

 (This initiative has been put on hold pending the easing of the pandemic.) 
  
5. DEALING WITH COMPLAINTS AND COMPLIMENTS 
 PAG has procedures in place to receive feedback about both the quality of BCP’s 

services and the achievement of Targets. By raising issues with BCP we hope we help 
to make a difference.  
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6. APPOINTMENTS 
 Prior to the start of the pandemic BCP introduced a Call Champion Rota. The Call 

Champion is responsible for the calls on his/her rota day. The call data will be used as 
a performance indicator in his/her regular performance reviews and annual appraisal. 
However, It is too soon to know whether or not this initiative will improve waiting 
times to make appointments. 

 (This initiative has been put on hold pending the easing of the pandemic.) 
  
7. COMMUNICATION:  BCP AND PAG (AND PATIENTS)   
 PAG has not been given permission by BCP to input non-clinical information direct into 

the PAG Webpage on BCP’s Website or into the BCP Website. This means that PAG is 
totally dependent on BCP for keeping the PAG Webpage on BCP’s Website up to date, 
for the release of information to PAG (for the Bulletin) and for putting the Bulletin into 
the patient domain through the BCP Website.  

 Full and prompt communication of information between BCP and its patients is an 
essential aspect of what must happen for the benefit of patients.  

  
8. PRIMARY CARE NETWORKS 
 PAG is watching the progress of the Primary Care Networks in Bolton. This is  an 

initiative to achieve more collaborative working between all primary care providers. 
BCP is already benefitting from additional staffing provided on a network basis. 

  
9. OTHER IT ISSUES 
 PAG has given its views on BCP’s triage system with  Online Patient Consultation Tool. 

These include an acceptance in the emergency circumstances of the system to 
recognizing there is a pressing need to ensure that not a single patient is inadvertently 
excluded.         

 The Deputy Chair continues his dedicated work and toils away on IT issues for the 
benefit of PAG and patients. He has regularly provided information for the PAG 
Webpage on BCP’s Website.  

  
10. PROPOSED NEW PREMISES AT HORWICH AND LITTLE LEVER 
 It is hoped that the Horwich Health and Wellbeing Centre will proceed, but BCP are 

not confident enough to give any sort of estimated opening date. 
 The new Surgery at Little Lever is planned to be ready in 2021. Whilst BCP has offered 

Little Lever patients more home visits and face-to-face appointments, there has been 
a lack of openness by BCP about the use of the present Health Centre premises during 
the pandemic. 

  

 Bill Lawley, Chair of Patient Advisory Group                                      December 2020 
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ENCLOSURE 2 
 

Bolton Community Practice – Patient 
Bulletin                          

17 March 2021                Issue 12                                                                 

 

BOLTON COMMUNITY PRACTICE 

PATIENT ADVISORY GROUP (PAG) 
 
 

 
 

Horwich Health Centre Proposal 

Public to shape Health Centre plans in Horwich 

Horwich residents are being urged to have their say on proposed plans to bring forward the 
development of a new Health and  

Wellbeing Hub, with an approximately 170-space car park, next to the New Leisure Centre, 
on Victoria Road, Horwich. 

NHS Bolton, Bolton CCG and Bolton Council are seeking the views of the Horwich 
community on the proposal to relocate GP services to a new Hub. The plans would see the 
relocation of two Horwich GP practices: Pikes View Medical Centre and Bolton Community 
Practice, which would join up Community Services from the Royal Bolton Hospital 
Foundation Trust to create a huge opportunity to merge health, wellness, and leisure 
services to the benefit of Horwich residents. 

The new Health Centre would provide a range of high-quality clinical services and treatment 
in a fully dementia friendly and accessible Centre.  The joining of teams and integrated 
services would give patients seamless care with in-hub referrals to local voluntary and third 
sector organisations and services including mental health support, health visiting, 
occupational therapy, midwifery, podiatry and much more. The Hub would be home to a 
primary care team of pharmacists, physicians, nurses and mental health practitioners 
offering a seven-day extended service in the heart of the community. The plans could also 
allow for some services such as MR scanning to be provided at the Hub rather than at the 
hospital meaning patients could be treated locally. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/notes/bolton-community-practice-cic/registered-patients-required-to-join-our-patient-forum/205757592796601
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This proposal takes into account changes to the original proposal suggested by public 
consultation in early 2020.  To move forward there is to be a  

further consultation on this revised proposal. The community engagement will form the basis 
for the next steps in the process which will involve further detailed analysis of the costs and 
implications of the development alongside planning approval for the scheme and the 
securing of NHS funding.  

Community engagement will start on Monday, March 15 and ends, Sunday March 28. 
Please fill in the short questionnaire online at:  

www.investinbolton.com/Horwichhealthhub 

The authority will also be consulting specific groups including patients from the GP practices, 
businesses, members, and Councillors as well as the Town Centre Steering Group. 

Following this consultation, and subject to necessary approval, the work would not be 
expected to start until 2022 at the earliest 

Deputy Leader, Cllr Martyn Cox, said: “This is a great opportunity for residents in Horwich to 
have their say on the proposed plans for a Health Hub. It is very important that the vision for 
the Hub is shaped by the people and communities who would use the facilities and services 
it could deliver.” 

Dr Anne Talbot, Clinical Director, Bolton Community Practice, commented “This is an 
enormously exciting 'once-in-a-lifetime' opportunity to develop a facility for the Horwich 
community which is fit for the future needs of the population and ultimately aims to provide 
the bedrock for an improvement in the health and wellbeing outcomes of the people of 
Horwich.” 

 
BCP Contact details (01204 463444) 
BCP website: (Bolton Community Practice) 
https://www.boltoncommunitypractice.nhs.uk/ 
 
BCP email: (Bolton Community Practice) 
bolton.communitypractice@nhs.net 
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